
From: Adams, Chaney
To: Wolfe, Jay <JayWolfe@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 1/5/2017 3:43:15 PM
Subject: RE: EducationSuperhighway

We are all good with their addition.
 
From: Wolfe, Jay 

Sent: Thursday, January 05, 2017 1:34 PM

To: Adams, Chaney

Subject: FW: EducationSuperhighway
 
FYI, unsure about this supposed meeting with the Governor?
 
From: Larissa Martin [mailto:lmartin@50-state.com] 

Sent: Thursday, January 05, 2017 12:23 PM

To: Wolfe, Jay

Cc: Glaccum, David

Subject: RE: EducationSuperhighway
 
Jay,
 
Just wanted to circle back and let you know that ESH had one change request to your quote to add the word 
in red below. My colleague, Marie Sanderson was with the governor and your team last night and got their 
approval in person to go ahead with this quote.
 
GOVERNOR NIKKI R. HALEY: "Working together - with legislators, educators and business leaders - we have invested in technology and 
broadband for students in every part of our state, not just in the wealthiest districts, because it's an investment in South Carolina's 
workforce, businesses and future success."
 
Thanks so much for your help! Let me know when you can share details about next week’s announcement.
 
Thanks!

Larissa
 
Larissa Martin

1401 H Street, NW
Suite 875
Washington, DC 20005
202-888-2349 Work
248-420-9429 Cell
 
From: Wolfe, Jay [mailto:JayWolfe@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, January 4, 2017 4:04 PM

To: Larissa Martin <lmartin@50-state.com>

Cc: Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>

Subject: RE: EducationSuperhighway
 
Hi Larissa,
 
Our press team sent this over while I was on the phone with you. You’ll find a quote for EducationSuperhighway and 
an updated headshot of the Governor below as well as the most recent K-12 Technology funding information.
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GOVERNOR NIKKI R. HALEY: "Working together - with legislators, educators and business leaders - we have invested 
in technology for students in every part of our state, not just in the wealthiest districts, because it's an investment in 
South Carolina's workforce, businesses and future success."
 
Headshot: https://www.flickr.com/photos/governornikkihaley/albums/72157657844990755
 
In the FY 2016-17 Budget passed by the SC General Assembly this June:

Governor Haley recommended and the General Assembly appropriated $29 million for K-12 technology. $29 
mil also appropriated in FY 14-15 and FY 15-16.
Governor Haley recommended and the General Assembly appropriated $3 million for mobile access to high 
speed internet for underserved children.

 
Thank you giving us some additional time to get you this information.

Best,

Jay
 
From: Larissa Martin [mailto:lmartin@50-state.com] 

Sent: Thursday, December 29, 2016 5:49 PM

To: Wolfe, Jay

Subject: Re: EducationSuperhighway
 
No problem, thanks so much! 
 
Yes, but let me know your timeline - we can keep the quote she has in there from last year unless you'd like to have 
Lt. Gov. McMaster give a quote instead?

Larissa Z. Martin
50 State 
248-420-9429

On Dec 29, 2016, at 5:08 PM, Wolfe, Jay <JayWolfe@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Hi Larissa,

I don’t have a specific response for you yet but it is still on our radar. The Governor’s schedule is very 
tight as of now due to her nomination. Is January 3rd still the drop dead date for follow up on this 
matter?  

Best, 


Jay
 
From: Larissa Martin [mailto:lmartin@50-state.com] 

Sent: Thursday, December 29, 2016 8:22 AM

To: Wolfe, Jay

Subject: RE: EducationSuperhighway
 
Jay,
 
Hope all is well and you had a great Christmas!
 
Just wanted to check in on this –
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Thanks so much for your help!
Larissa
 
Larissa Martin
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1401 H Street, NW
Suite 875
Washington, DC 20005
202-888-2349 Work
248-420-9429 Cell
 
From: Wolfe, Jay [mailto:JayWolfe@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, December 21, 2016 2:15 PM

To: Larissa Martin <lmartin@50-state.com>

Subject: RE: EducationSuperhighway
 
Hi Larissa,

Thank you for reaching out. We greatly appreciate the recognition and support from 
EducationSuperhighway in identifying Governor Haley as a leader in K-12 connectivity.  I will get back 
you next week with an answer if that timing is ok?
 
Hope you have a great holiday season as well!
 
Best,

Jay
 
From: Larissa Martin [mailto:lmartin@50-state.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, December 21, 2016 1:23 PM

To: Wolfe, Jay

Subject: EducationSuperhighway
 
Jay,
 
Swati Patel asked me to follow up with you on this request.
 
We work with EducationSuperHighway(ESH), they are releasing their second annual State of 
the State report on January 17th and they were planning on keeping Gov. Haley and her quote 
from last year featured in the South Carolina snapshot (see attached) but I wanted to see if you 
thought it would be best to start working with Lt. Gov. McMaster’s and include him instead? I 
don’t think I’ve seen any updates on exact timing of when the governorship will move over to her 
but I know you have a lot going on and would prefer to engage his team if that makes more 
sense to you and makes it easier as well.
 
Happy to discuss further on the phone or send you additional information, just let me know what 
would be most helpful.
 
Thank you so much, have a great holiday season and a happy new year!
Hope to see you soon,
Larissa
 
 
 
Larissa Martin
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1401 H Street, NW
Suite 875
Washington, DC 20005
202-888-2349 Work
248-420-9429 Cell
 


